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	Hutt Valley Tennis

	PO Box 45017,

EPUNI.

Phone 
(04) 567 6912

Fax 
(04) 567 2988

email: 
huttvalleytennis@xtra.co.nz
web:
huttvalleytennis.co.nz


	
	
	



MINUTES FOR EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETINGS

HELD ON MONDAY 5th AUGUST 2013 AT MITCHELL PARK 

7.00pm – 7.30pm

(Members: Tony Gambitsis, Jim Canning, Dru Reid, Tony Stallinger, Les Stewart,  Joe Glover, Glen Schimanski, Jan Milne)

Present: 

Apologies: Les,  Jan
Matters Arising. Matters arising to be considered within the body of the meeting.

Correspondence: Inward.

             :Outward. 

Current building repairs update

· Floor to be varnished – Andrew to organise
· Lights to be fixed

· Drainage to cleared – Dave

· Holes in floor in the light room and Committee room to be repaired

Squash work status 

Finance

· Annual Accounts
· Payments from executive Account for July $24086.35. Closing balance 7664.20

Future plans 

· Discussion on rates charges. Glen to approach Council and discuss and work out the split.
Commentary: Other items
MINUTES FOR MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETINGS

HELD ON MONDAY 5th AUGUST 2013 AT MITCHELL PARK 

7.30pm  

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE  Members:

Wayne Dahlberg, Les Stewart,  Peter Calder, Joe Glover, Trevor Dine, Glen Schimanski, John Horrocks, Craig Eves, Jackie Clarke, Jan Milne, Toni Kane

Present: 

 Apologies: Les, Jan, Les
Minutes of previous committee meeting having being circulated earlier, to be taken as read.

Matters Arising. Matters arising to be considered within the body of the meeting.

Correspondence: Inward
· 1 August – Tennis Central – Senior tennis calendar

· 1 August – Hutt City Council – rates increase

· 18 July – Tennis Central – increase in regional interclub fees
· 18 July  – Tennis Central – Hotshots coaching
· Outwards. 

Reports:

Complex Manager – Andrew

· Multipurpose laser printer/scanner purchased to replace photocopier 
· Request for fee decrease for winter business house discussed – not approved
· Financial report presented of sales – request that comparisons of monthly and YTD be provided

· Schedule of regular maintenance and repairs to be monitored by Andrew more closely 
Finance:  Glen – 

Confirmed payments of  $26 532.21 for June  and $12 709.42 July 2013 , Wayne/Trevor passed
Balance of accounts is 
June
July
Development
$180, 197.92
180, 622.99

Tennis
$71, 428.32
71, 596.81
Executive 
$76, 455.15
76, 625.50
Court Replacement
$120, 314.72
120, 598.53
Tournament 
$812.96
5, 781.16
Mitchell Park Development & Maintenance: John

Not presented – some issues with court drainage and regular maintenance
Junior – Peter
· Junior winter tournament  - report presented – provisional revenue $5 661.50 – numbers up and  indoor courts required to complete the tournament
· Junior winter tournament has an increased number of entries 

· Meeting with new convener (Russel Stoupe) to be held
Senior: Trevor 

· Paekakariki have requested to join Hutt Valley men’s divisional competition – approval provided 
Midweek – Jackie

· Request for Pro shop to change hours to open on Wednesday morning when players are at Mitchell Park
Regional: Wayne

· Name to be changed from regional to premier 
· 3 teams from Hutt valley to go up post Xmas

· A channel on Youtube to be created for premier news

· Hutt Valley to run hexangular tournament this season
Calendar: Joe

· Dates to be confirmed for senior tennis events - Hutt Valley Open 
Tennis Central/Tennis NZ: 

· Tennis Central request associations to provide $5000 per year to fund shortfalls in funding from Tennis New Zealand in Hotshots, Regional performance centres and Regional Development managers. More details of the current funding from Tennis New Zealand and how the funding will be split is required before any commitments made.
Other business
· Finance meeting to be held 12 August – invitation to be sent and on website.
Next meeting 2 September
.

MINUTES FOR EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETINGS

HELD ON MONDAY 8th JULY 2013 AT MITCHELL PARK 

7.00pm – 7.30pm

(Members: Tony Gambitsis, Jim Canning, Dru Reid, Tony Stallinger, Les Stewart,  Joe Glover, Glen Schimanski, Jan Milne)

Present: 

Matters Arising. Matters arising to be considered within the body of the meeting.

Correspondence: Inward.

             :Outward. 

Current building repairs update

Squash work status 

Finance

· Annual Accounts
Future plans 

Commentary: Other items

MINUTES FOR MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETINGS

HELD ON MONDAY 8th JULY 2013 AT MITCHELL PARK 

7.30pm  

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE  Members:

Wayne Dahlberg, Les Stewart,  Peter Calder, Joe Glover, Trevor Dine, Glen Schimanski, John Horrocks, Craig Eves, Jackie Clarke, Jan Milne, Toni Kane

Present: 

 Apologies: Les, Trevor, Jackie, Toni
Minutes of previous committee meeting having being circulated earlier, to be taken as read.

Matters Arising. Matters arising to be considered within the body of the meeting.

Correspondence: Inward
· 23  June – Tennis ball sponsorship contract
· 22 May  – Muritai Tennis Club – Development fee position
· Outwards. 

27 June – Hutt City Council – Integrated Facilities Plan proposal submission

16 June – Hutt Valley clubs – technifibre sponsorship communication

13 June – Muritai Tennis club – letter re development fees
13 June – Discussion paper – for Trustee and council meeting re court development  27 May – All 

Reports:

Complex Manager – Andrew

· Draft proposal for interclub twilight doubles competition – Jason Kane and Andrew Chuah to finalise fact sheet

· Mitchell Park Open day to be held on 14 September

Finance:  Glen – 

· Moved Joe/Glen The budget for a deficit of $6, 310 and fee proposal to bridge the deficit be recommended at AGM (see appendix for full details) Passed 

· Moved Wayne/Peter The pre audit accounts agreed and approval given to Ian, Glen and Jan to make non significant modification to accounts that are not audit changes. Passed 

Mitchell Park Development & Maintenance: John

Development report for AGM provided outlining future development plans – there is some uncertainty about the future amalgamation of sports and recreation facilities in the Hutt Valley
Junior – Peter
· New Junior convener required some interest in the interclub and tournament roles has been shown

· Junior winter tournament has an increased number of entries 
Senior: Trevor 

Midweek – Jackie

Regional: Wayne

· Meeting with regional tennis reps has resulted in change of format to competition
· Hutt Valley to run hexangular tournament this season
Calendar: Joe

Tennis Central/Tennis NZ: 

· Flat fee proposal to be presented at AGM

Other business
· Junior sponsorship balls – Technifibre balls are to be used for post Christmas interclub and where possible in the pre Christmas interclub

· AGM to be held on 26 August and finance pre meeting to be held 12 August – notice to be sent 30 days before AGM and include on website.

Appendix

	HUTT VALLEY TENNIS INCORPORATED

	UNAUDITED BUDGET SCHEDULE OF INCOME AND EXPENSES

	FOR THE 12 MONTH PERIOD ENDED 30 APRIL

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	 

	BUDGET 2012/13
	
	
	
	Budget 13/14
	Actual 12/13
	Budget 12/13
	 

	
	
	
	
	
	$
	$
	$
	 

	Tennis Income
	
	
	
	
	
	
	 

	Affiliation Fees (Excl.Dev.Levy)
	
	
	36,000
	34,938
	37,000
	 

	Interclub Fees
	
	
	
	16,000
	15,175
	16,000
	 

	Sponsorship
	
	
	
	4,250
	2,250
	5,000
	 

	Tournaments
	
	
	
	           1,000 
	0
	                   - 
	 

	Dividends
	
	
	
	
	              150 
	160
	                   - 
	 

	Interest
	
	
	
	
	6,000
	6,799
	5,000
	 

	Juniors
	
	
	
	
	13,000
	12,639
	14,000
	 

	Sundry
	
	
	
	
	0
	632
	0
	 

	Total Tennis Income
	
	
	
	76,400
	72,594
	77,000
	 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	 

	Tennis Expenditure
	
	
	
	
	
	
	 

	Advertising
	
	
	
	
	                  - 
	                  - 
	                   - 
	 

	Affiliation N.Z.T.
	
	
	
	16,000
	         15,264 
	17,000
	 

	Audit
	
	
	
	
	2,750
	           2,750 
	4,000
	 

	Bank Fees
	
	
	
	
	600
	              480 
	600
	 

	Books & Reports
	
	
	
	500
	              295 
	500
	 

	Juniors
	
	
	
	
	3,500
	           3,868 
	2,000
	 

	Printing & Stationery
	
	
	
	1,500
	           1,082 
	1,500
	 

	Regional Levies
	
	
	
	1,700
	           1,572 
	1,700
	 

	Repairs & Maintenance
	
	
	
	10,000
	           7,940 
	10,000
	 

	Rep. Teams
	
	
	
	
	           1,000 
	                  - 
	                   - 
	 

	Sundry
	
	
	
	
	           1,000 
	              946 
	                   - 
	 

	Trophies & Prize Giving
	
	
	
	200
	              200 
	300
	 

	Tournaments
	
	
	
	1,000
	              105 
	
	 

	Honours Board
	
	
	
	0
	                  - 
	2,000
	 

	Bonus
	
	
	
	
	3,500
	           3,289 
	4,500
	 

	Total Tennis Expenditure
	
	
	43,250
	37,791
	44,100
	 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	 

	Total Tennis Surplus/Deficit
	
	
	33,150
	34,803
	32,900
	 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	 

	Complex Income
	
	
	
	
	
	
	 

	Business House
	
	
	
	16,000
	15,061
	16,000
	 

	Court Rental
	
	
	
	16,000
	15,845
	16,000
	 

	Pro Shop
	
	
	
	
	35,000
	34,791
	40,000
	 

	Squash Portion
	
	
	
	60,820
	63,053
	62,370
	 

	Interest Received
	
	
	
	1,500
	1,820
	1,000
	 

	Total Complex Income
	
	
	
	129,320
	130,569
	135,370
	 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	 

	Complex Expenditure
	
	
	
	
	
	
	 

	Advertising
	
	
	
	
	
	
	                   - 
	 

	Bank Fees
	
	
	
	
	600
	349
	300
	 

	Cleaning
	
	
	
	
	18,500
	17,439
	14,000
	 

	Cleaning Materials
	
	
	
	5,600
	5,299
	6,000
	 

	Electricity/Gas
	
	
	
	21,600
	20,505
	20,600
	 

	General/Licence Fees
	
	
	
	400
	340
	500
	 

	Insurance
	
	
	
	
	17,000
	23,199
	20,500
	 

	Legal Fees
	
	
	
	
	                  - 
	                  - 
	                   - 
	 

	Management Contract
	
	
	
	60,000
	60,000
	60,000
	 

	Photocopying
	
	
	
	600
	542
	1,000
	 

	Rent H.C.C.
	
	
	
	
	2,000
	1,685
	2,000
	 

	Repairs & Maintenance
	
	
	
	8,000
	7,614
	15,000
	 

	Rubbish
	
	
	
	
	2,900
	2,690
	2,000
	 

	Security
	
	
	
	
	600
	414
	1,000
	 

	Telephone/Tolls
	
	
	
	3,800
	3,586
	4,000
	 

	
	
	
	
	
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Total Complex Expenditure
	
	
	141,600
	143,663
	146,900
	 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	 

	Complex Surplus/Deficit
	
	
	
	        (12,280)
	        (13,094)
	         (11,530)
	 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	 

	Total Surplus
	
	
	
	20,870
	21,709
	21,370
	 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	 

	Court Depreciation
	
	
	
	27,180
	27,180
	27,180
	 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	 

	Shortfall
	
	
	
	
	-6,310
	-5,471
	-5,810
	 


	Fee proposal HVT
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	current fees to HVT (excl dev levy including TNZ fees)
	
	
	

	 
	
	36,000
	
	
	
	
	
	

	gap to get to break even
	
	
	
	
	
	

	 
	
	6,310
	17.50%
	
	
	
	
	

	 
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Suggest a 18% increase in the affiliation fees
	
	
	
	

	 
	2012/13
	
	
	2014
	increase
	Dev Levy
	2013/14
	

	 
	incl levy
	TNZ , HV 
	increase
	Proposed
	over 2013
	holiday
	fees
	

	 
	total
	current
	18%
	 
	
	
	
	net decrease

	Senior
	75
	45
	8.1
	55
	10
	30
	25
	20

	 
	
	
	
	 
	
	
	
	

	12 to 18
	42
	31
	5.58
	35
	4
	11
	24
	7

	 
	
	
	
	 
	
	
	
	

	under 12
	28
	17
	3.06
	20
	3
	11
	9
	8

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	NUMBERS
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Senior
	525
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	 
	 
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	12 to 18
	384
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	 
	 
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	under 12
	279
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	$ total 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Senior
	39,375
	23,625
	
	28,875
	
	
	
	 

	 
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	 

	12 to 18
	16,128
	11,904
	
	13,440
	
	
	
	 

	 
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	 

	under 12
	7,812
	4,743
	
	5,580
	
	
	
	 

	 
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	 

	Total incl GST
	63,315
	40,272
	
	47,895
	
	
	
	 

	$ excl GST
	55,057
	35,019
	 
	41,648
	 
	increase = 
	6,629
	 


MINUTES FOR EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETINGS

HELD ON MONDAY 10th JUNE 2013 AT MITCHELL PARK 

7.00pm – 7.30pm

(Members: Jim Canning, Dru Ried, Tony Gambitsis, Les Stewart, Glen Schimanski, Jan Milne, Joe Glover, Tony Stallinger
Apologies : Les Stewart, Joe Glover, Tony Stallinger, Jim Canning
Matters Arising. Matters arising to be considered within the body of the meeting.

Correspondence: Inward. – Fraser Park Sportsville information provided.

               :Outward.  - 
Current building repairs update

· Repair to heating to be done as soon as possible.  Favourable quote has been received by Andrew Chuah.  Needs to be done asap because of the cold temperatures.  

.
Squash work status 
· Squash club committee meeting to be held next Monday and then a date will be set for voting by club members on the move of the Squash Club to Fraser Park Sportsville.     
Finance

· An almost final version of the Annual Accounts for 2012/13 and a proposed budget were presented to the meeting.  It is intended that a final version of both of these will be signed off at the Squash meeting next Monday evening.

· Confirmed payments of:

$11,161.41 for May 2013 with a bank balance of $17,911.49. Dru/Tony G 
Future plans:

Squash committee to advise on the SGM vote date after their committee meeting

Commentary: 

MINUTES FOR MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETINGS

HELD ON MONDAY 10th JUNE 2013 AT MITCHELL PARK 

7.30pm  

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE  Members:

Wayne Dahlberg, Les Stewart,  Peter Calder, Joe Glover, Trevor Dine, Glen Schimanski, John Horrocks, Craig Eves, Jackie Clarke, Jan Milne, Toni Kane

Apologies: Les Stewart, Joe Glover, Peter Calder, Jackie Clark
Minutes of previous committee meeting having being circulated earlier, to be taken as read.  Moved Glen/Trevor
Matters Arising. Matters arising to be considered within the body of the meeting.

· Post box – Jackie check to see if post can be delivered down driveway and the most practical way for the post box to be mounted to keep items secure.

Correspondence: Inward
· 9 June – 2013/14 Budget proposal
· 22 May  – Muritai Tennis Club – Development fee position
· Outwards. 

6 June – Jan Milne – Discussion paper on future of Mitchell Park Complex

29 May Tennis Central – ball sponsorship agreement for Tennis Central to act for Hutt Valley Tennis

27 May – All Finanz – confirmation of insurance option

21 May – Submission on Hutt City Council integrated Community Facilities

8 May – HVT secretaries – information on flat fee affiliation

Reports:

Complex Manager – Andrew

· Interclub proposal for doubles only interclub competition to be held at night during the week to be forwarded to Trevor by Jason Kane
· Signage under negotiation

· Committee ratifies tennis Central decision to use Technifibre balls for interclub competition Moved John /Trevor

· Sales information from ProShop is required with YTD and comparisons for last two years required for each meeting
Finance:  Glen – 

Confirmed payments of  $19 989.33 for Mayl 2013 , Glen/Jan passed
Balance of accounts is 
Development
$179, 818.58
Tennis
$71, 277.95
Executive 
$76, 294.20
Court Replacement
$120, .61.44
Tournament 
$32.43 

· Budget – fees need to be considered  including possible reduction in development fee 
Mitchell Park Development & Maintenance: John
· Approve grooming and moss spraying costs

· Options for 1 & 2 to be presented at AGM
Junior – Peter
Report emailed - 
Senior: Trevor 
· New format to be discussed to increase participation 
Midweek – Jackie

Calendar: Joe

Tennis Central/Tennis NZ: 

Other business

· Future of the Mitchell Park Complex

· Discussion on HVT response to Mitchell Park Squash moving to Fraser Park Sportsville:  Read constitution

· Position on non-affiliated members playing Presidents

· Response to Muritai Tennis Club letter - Flat fee and Affiliation Fees.
· Discussed and will let people know 30 days before AGM as budget not finalisede– likely to respond in favourable manner 
Next meeting Monday 1 July
MINUTES FOR EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETINGS

HELD ON MONDAY 6th MAY 2013 AT MITCHELL PARK 

7.00pm – 7.30pm

(Members: Jim Canning, Dru Ried, Tony Gambitsis, Les Stewart, Glen Schimanski, Jan Milne, Joe Glover, Tony Stallinger
Apologies : Les Stewart, Dru Ried
Matters Arising. Matters arising to be considered within the body of the meeting.

Correspondence: Inward. – Letter to Matey Galloway.

               :Outward.  - None

Current building repairs update

· Guppy has repaired the shelves under the sink in the kitchen – To confirm with Andrew that it is complete.  

· Colin White to complete repair in the Executive Committee room once it is confirmed that the leak is fixed.
Squash work status 
· Verbally informed that a Special General Meeting is to be held on the 20th May to vote on whether the Squash Club will join the Fraser Sportsville.  HVTA representatives are invited.   
Finance

· Glen reported on $1,200 overpayment of GST for insurance is to be netted out through an adjustment – all agreed.

· Jim reported on the stock take of the bar and the Auditor.  A finalised stock take has been sent to Tony Stallinger.

· Glen to charge Squash for mercantile credit card commissions of 2.5% as per agreement last year.

· Agreed that the Overdraft be removed on the squash account to save $6/month – Tony S/Tony G.  HVTA signatories will authorise this for action.

· Confirmed payments of:

$11,089.20 for April 2012 with a bank balance of $15,109.95. Joe/Jim 
Future plans:

HVTA notified MP Squash Club that the AGM will be held on the 26th August 2013 at 7pm at the Mitchell Park Complex.

Commentary: 

MINUTES FOR MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETINGS

HELD ON MONDAY 6th MAY 2013 AT MITCHELL PARK 

7.30pm  

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE  Members:

Wayne Dahlberg, Les Stewart,  Peter Calder, Joe Glover, Trevor Dine, Glen Schimanski, John Horrocks, Craig Eves, Jackie Clarke, Jan Milne, Toni Kane

Apologies: Andrew Chuah, Les Stewart, Wayne Dahlberg
Minutes of previous committee meeting having being circulated earlier, to be taken as read.

· Additional motion passed at  8th April meeting – Moved that Option 1 for the complex insurance be taken Jan/Joe passed

Matters Arising. Matters arising to be considered within the body of the meeting.

· Post box – Jackie check to see if post can be delivered down driveway and the most practical way for the post box to be mounted to keep items secure.

Correspondence: Inward
· 3 May – Tennis Central Training assistance policy

· 30 April – Peter Calder finalist in Hutt Valley sports awards
· 28 April – Junior post Xmas results
· Outwards. 

2 May – Tennis Central – affiliation figures

12 April – letter to Turbo Touch re conditions of hireage

Reports:

Complex Manager - Andrew

· Tennis photocopier is to be replaced with a printer/scanner by Joe

· Professional signage still under negotiation

· Mitchell Park pro shop can visit clubs to talk about their products and services. Profits from Proshop are fed back into Hutt Valley Tennis funds – Jan/Andrew to update website to make this more obvious

· Committee room leak has been repaired need to monitor to see if this is effective in all weather

Finance:  Glen – 

Confirmed payments of  $23,705.97 for April 2013 , Joe/Glen passed
Balance of accounts is 
Development
$159, 390.80
Tennis
$91, 120.63
Executive 
$76, 116.42
Court Replacement
$119, 781.68
Tournament 
$32.35 

· Budget – fees need to be considered  including possible reduction in development fee 
Mitchell Park Development & Maintenance: John

· John to make written submission to Hutt Valley Council Integrated facilities plan on Mitchell Parks future development. Moved  John and Jan to complete this submission by 17th May on behalf of the Hutt Valley Tennis passed Joe/Jan
· Moss spraying will be required for all courts – cost approx $250/court and required at leat annually – will try and negotiate price down 

· Drainage of courts continues to be a problem – storm water drains on roads are not sufficient  to prevent court flooding – this will go in written submission
· Courts 1 & 2 require an engineering assessment before going ahead with tenders

· Invite council reps (Alastair Sheehan)  to come to committee meeting to discuss development plans for Mitchell Park Jan
Junior – Peter

· Prize giving held with 70 people attending including fun tournament 

· Junior conveners responsibilities to be split amongst willing volunteers

· Junior tournament 13- 17 July organisation progressing well 

Senior: Trevor 

· Champion of champions event and Hutt Valley Open tournaments to be looked at to increase participation – may require rescheduling and more promotion

· Prize giving held

· Presidents report received – a few issues to continue its success for  next year 

Midweek – Jackie

· Continuing to expand with tournament  prize giving planned next week

Calendar: Joe

Tennis Central/Tennis NZ: 

· The flat affiliation fee proposed by New Zealand Tennis needs only two percent of clubs to vote for it to pass. The presentation outlining the benefits to clubs of this is to be emailed to clubs and posted to web site. Some Hutt valley tennis clubs did  not  voted on this from last year.

Other business

· Website - .sub committee to meet

· Submitting a grant application for salary for complex administration to be looked at

Next meeting Monday 10th June

MINUTES FOR EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETINGS

HELD ON MONDAY 8th APRIL 2013 AT MITCHELL PARK 

7.00pm – 7.30pm

(Members: Jim Canning, Dru Reid , Tony Gambitsis, Tony Stallinger, Les Stewart,  Glen Schimanski, Jan Milne, Joe Glover )

Apologies : Tony Gambitsis, Les Stewart
Matters Arising. Matters arising to be considered within the body of the meeting.

Correspondence: Inward. 
               :Outward.  
Current building repairs update

· Health Inspection passed but recommended under sink shelves be repaired.  A budget of up to $300 approved for this work.
Finance
· Confirmed payments of: $11,864.19 for March 2013 and a Bank Balance of $27,236.20 Jim/Joe

Future plans 

Commentary: 

MINUTES FOR MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETINGS

TO BE HELD ON MONDAY 8th APRIL 2013 AT MITCHELL PARK 

7.30pm  

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE  Members:

Les Stewart,  Peter Calder, Joe Glover, Trevor Dine, Glen Schimanski, John Horrocks, Craig Eves, Jackie Clarke, Jan Milne
Apologies: Wayne Dahlberg, Toni Kane
Minutes of previous committee meeting having being circulated earlier, to be taken as read.

Matters Arising. Matters arising to be considered within the body of the meeting.

Correspondence: Inward
· 2 April – invitation to meeting with Air Dome producers – 11 April

· 23 March – confirmed booking of Tasman Cup tournament at Mitchell Park 13- 14 September 2014

· 23 March – Turbo Touch – court hire usage commencing May

· 19 March – Petone Tennis club – concerns over fees for non affiliated players in presidents competition.

· 2 March – Chris Raynes – Tournament planner invoice

Outwards. 

24 March – IRD – amended GST return

Reports:

Complex Manager - Andrew

· Turbo touch – to do trial – require non marking court shoes

· Signage for Mitchell Park from Professionals – sponsorship rate to be for annual amount and for a perios of 5 years if possible. Presence on website annual report complex is available 

· Trial website for pro shop  http://www.mitchellparkproshop.co.nz/ has been setup and to be evaluated
Finance:  Glen – 

Confirmed payments of  $18 153.15 for March 2013 , 
Balance of accounts is 
Development
$158, 995.49
Tennis
$60, 945.74
Executive 
$60, 956.95
Court Replacement
$92, 347.50
Tournament 
$35.27 

· Move Glen/ John passed

Mitchell Park Development & Maintenance: John

· Report presented with options for and against getting quotations for development of courts 1 & 2

Moved John/Joe passed  That the tennis complex development subcommittee invite selected contractors to submit quotations for works required to complete the redevelopment project (as in the specification document) 

A quotation for electrical work , water supply and the clearance of vegetation around the perimeter will also be sought.

Junior – Peter

· Prize giving and fun tournament on 5 May 

· Having qualified umpires at tournament may be a way to receive funding for organisers if they become qualified

· Process guide written by Peter for tournaments

Senior: Trevor 

· 20 – 21 April champion of champions 

· 2 Hutt men’s and women’s  teams are coming down from regional to divisional based on results

Midweek – Jackie

Tennis Central/Tennis NZ: 

· IT support for importing data from club databases for Promata club admin system can be provided
· Reilly Smith (Tennis Central Development officer) can attend a meeting to provide information on what resources tennis Central can provide to assist 

· Affiliation flat fee discussed with advantages to clubs  - less admin time, centralised database, funding advantages 

· Tennis Central CEO position disestablished

Other business

· A letterbox for Mitchell Park to be purchased and squash asked if they want to share. This will avoid delays caused through irregular clearing of post office box.
· Fees for Presidents teams are the clubs entering the team responsibility. With mixed teams and the large number of participants including mixed club teams this season resulted in fees being hard to collect. 
MINUTES FOR EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETINGS

HELD ON MONDAY 4th MARCH 2013 AT MITCHELL PARK 

7.00pm – 7.30pm

(Members: Jim Canning, Dru Reid , Tony Gambitsus, Tony Stallinger, Les Stewart,  Glen Schimanski, Jan Milne, Joe Glover )

Apologies : Jim Canning, Les Stewart
Present: Ian Miller
Matters Arising. Matters arising to be considered within the body of the meeting.

Correspondence: Inward. –

· 24 February – Ian Miler – Auditor cost – agreement to split costs 

· 13 Feb Glen Schimanski – Alarm callout Pricemoor

· Insurance Renewal Options with quote for various excess levels – Matt Roberts.

               :Outward.  - None

Current building repairs update

· Repair to Committee room – In progress as advised by Andrew.  
Squash work status 
· Squash notified HVTA of an interest in joining the Fraser Park Sportsville.  More discussions will be entered into.
Finance
· Confirmed payments of: $10,585.09 for February 2013 and a Bank Balance of $60,828.63 Tony/Joe

· Agreed that the alarm call out ($57.50) queried last month is to be paid by the squash club Tony/Glen

Future plans 

Commentary: 

· Insurance:  Agreed to Option 1 (see attached) with an excess of $500 at a cost of $18,599.81.  

Squash and tennis each agreed to pay half of the cost of the insurance with the proviso that after an event that demolition costs be shared and the remaining insurance money be divided 50:50 between Squash and Tennis.  Milne/Reid
· Cost of Audit:  Agreed that the new reduced Auditor fee of $4500 be $2000 plus gst for Squash and the remainder be paid by Tennis.  This is similar to what was charged to Squash for the audit last year.  The savings for Tennis are compensated by the time Ian Miller puts into preparing the accounts for the auditor.  Schimanski/Stallinger

· Tennis would like to discuss with the HVDHB whether the new buildings on the Bowling Club land could incorporate a clubhouse for tennis and indoor courts.  Squash happy for Tennis to engage with the DHB.  Recommend that it would be good to engage with David Bassett.

· Next meeting to discuss draft budget.

OPTION 1
	Material Damage and Liability Program – Replacement on Fire Perils & Indemnity on Earthquake Perils

	Sum Insured

	Buildings
	Fire / Theft  Perils
	$ 3,424,400

	Buildings
	Earthquake / Natural Disaster
	$1,366,200

	Plant/Contents
	 
	$50,000

	Stock
	 
	$60,000

	Astro Turf
	 
	$410,000

	Liability Package
	 
	 

	Annual Premium                                                                                 2012/2013        $23,198.95

	                                                                                           Estimated  2013/2014
	$28,198.96

	                                                                      Estimated 2013/2014 -  Alternative
	$18,599.81


Note:  Reduction in Earthquake Peril loses to indemnity value
 

Excess                                                   Fire / Theft Perils Premium                                          Total Premium

$500                                                       $4,756.37                                                                             $18,599.81

MINUTES FOR MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETINGS

TO BE HELD ON MONDAY 4th MARCH 2013 AT MITCHELL PARK 

7.30pm  

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE  Members:

Wayne Dahlberg, Les Stewart,  Peter Calder, Joe Glover, Trevor Dine, Glen Schimanski, John Horrocks, Craig Eves, Jackie Clarke, Jan Milne, Toni Kane

: 

 Apologies: Les Stewart
Matters Arising. Matters arising to be considered within the body of the meeting.

Correspondence: Inward
· 26 February – agreement for sponsorship from auditors WHK 

Outwards. 
Reports:

Complex Manager - Andrew

· Sales up 23% from same time last year
· Professionals John Ross to put signage up near Mitchell Park Tennis and Squash pointing to location. Size and wording of signage needs to be agreed on and also within council regulations. Andrew to get a mock-up and check regulations.

· Sponsors board outside Mitchell Park also considered a good idea with different levels of sponsorship
Finance:  Glen – 

· Beneficial for banking to pay on statements rather than invoices

· Moved Take off overdraft facility for all Hutt Valley Tennis accounts carried Glen/Jan

· Confirmed payments of $14 855.41 for February 2013 , Balance of accounts is 
Development
158, 660.78
Tennis
60, 817.44
Executive 60, 828.63
Court Replacement
92153.09
Tournament 
35.20 Glen/ John

· Recommended insurance option 1 with $500 excess and full replacement of fire and indemnity value for earthquake. Requires further approval of all interested parties. This will reduce premium by approx $10 000 for next year.

Mitchell Park Development & Maintenance: John

· Plans for courts 1 & 2 progressing – may not require a concrete base – seeking advice on whether asphalt base will be OK.
· Need to prepare funding application for court work by May
Junior – Peter

· Recommend not to host the masters junior tournament

· Invite Reilly Smith Tennis Central development officer to committee meeting to speak about what they can do for Hutt Valley tennis
Senior: Trevor 

· Propose 13 April for this tournament
Midweek – Jackie

· No issues

Regional: Wayne

Calendar: Joe

Tennis Central/Tennis NZ: 

Other business
Pro Shop Proposal
· Pros and cons of proposal discussed – decided not to go ahead with this and to review current role of Complex Manager

Report back on Meeting with Bruce Hodgkins.

· Ian, John and Jan met – plans for Naenae bowling club and possible Health Board and Fraser Park squash court need a strategic view so best use of land is made. Mitchell Park needs to be part of the consultation process.
MINUTES FOR EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETINGS

HELD ON MONDAY 4th FEBRUARY 2013 AT MITCHELL PARK 

7.00pm – 7.30pm

(Members: Jim Canning, Dru Reid , Tony Gambitsus, Tony Stallinger, Les Stewart,  Glen Schimanski, Jan Milne, Joe Glover )

Apologies : Tony Stallinger, Glen Schimanski, Tony Gambitsis
Matters Arising. Matters arising to be considered within the body of the meeting.

Correspondence: Inward. – Insurance Renewal Options – Matt Roberts.

               :Outward.  - None

Current building repairs update

· Floor is dry - still to be revarnished
· Les briefed the committee on the history of the paint job which is still under warranty.  Les Stewart and John Horrocks will investigate work that needs to be attended to and coordinate with Andrew. 

· Andrew reports that there has been a hold up but the leaky building work in the Committee room but he has a quote and the work will be done by the end of February 2013.  
Squash work status 
· Jim will ensure that sales of squash products on site will be through the Pro shop and not via members

· Introduced the new President Dru Reid

· In June Squash will be hosting the Masters Teams Event

· Provided an update on the Sportsville Proposal:  A squash subcommittee has been formed and it will be known by April whether the proposal will be looked at or not. 
Finance

· Confirmed payments of:

$11,397.01 for December 2012 subject to an expense of $57.50 from a Pro- Sop Alarm call out being paid by Tennis and total being adjusted accordingly.   Jim/Jan

$11,011.34 for January 2013.  Jim/Jan
Future plans 

A Presentation by Mike Roberts from Allfinanz regarding insurance options was made to the Exec and HVTA committee.

Recommended:  That Ian Miller contact the HCC and circulate information to Clubs to gather feedback on the options
Commentary: 

MINUTES FOR MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETINGS

HELD ON MONDAY 4th FEBRUARY 2013 AT MITCHELL PARK 

7.30pm  

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE  
Members: (Wayne Dahlberg, Les Stewart, Joe Glover, Trevor Dine, John Horrocks, Craig Eves, Jackie Clarke, Ian Miller, Glen Schimanski, Toni Kane, Jan Milne)
 Apologies: Glen Schimanski, Toni Kane, Wayne Dahlberg

Minutes of previous committee meeting 3rd December having being circulated earlier, to be taken as read.

Matters Arising. Matters arising to be considered within the body of the meeting.

Correspondence: Inward.

· 26 January Complex manager  – promotion of Harrow squash products

· Hutt City Council – letter of support for recreational facilities requested

· 9 October – Peter Calder – Court costs subsidy for junior reps

· Outwards. 

Insurance presentation form All Finanz insurance broker outlining 6 options for insurance to reduce premiums.
Information will be looked at and discussed in conjunction with stakeholders including Hutt City Council, Squash and Hutt Valley Tennis clubs to discuss options to reduce fees and what level of risks are acceptable.

Reports:

Complex Managers

· Sales in January increased from last January sales
· Business house has started

· Committee room leak  to be fixed this month

· Sponsors contacted for signage 

· Sponsor information to be added to website – Jan to get info from John/Tioni

· Tournament planner invoice Chris Raynes.
Finance :  Glen – 

· Confirmed payments of $21 179.37 for December 2012 and $12587.87 for January 2013 Joe/Les

· Scanner to be purchased to replace photocopier contract

Junior: 

· Xmas tournament successful with 344 entries 

· Peter to write letters thanking sponsors

Regional: Wayne

Not presented

Senior: Trevor 

· Reduction in teams after Christmas – options for increasing women’s divisional teams need to be looked at.  
Mitchell Park Development & Maintenance: John  

· Evaluation of surfaces on courts 1 & 2 suggest concrete base would cost around $200 /m and incur compliance costs and have no guarantee. Options for scraping of surface and asphalting is thought to be a cost effective option that will give good results for Courts 1 & 2 

Website Calendar: Joe

· Not discussed 

GENERAL/AOB

“(Matters raised under previous issues – sponsorship, publicity, newsletter ,draws, publishing in Dom Post, website plans, TMS, Top dog plus any other topics resulting from discussions)

Next meeting Monday 4 March

MINUTES FOR EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETINGS

HELD ON MONDAY 3rd DECEMBER 2012 AT MITCHELL PARK 

7.00pm – 7.30pm

(Members: Tony Gambitsis, Jim Canning, Les Stewart,  Glen Schimanski, Jan Milne, Andrew Chuah)

Apologies : Tony Stallinger, Joe Glover,
Matters Arising. Matters arising to be considered within the body of the meeting.

Correspondence: Inward. – Email received about insurance saying that it would need to be insured for $1Million for replacement.  To ask Ian Miller to brief the Exec Committee in February about his thoughts on insurance renewal.

               :Outward.  - None

Current building repairs update

· The damaged floor above sauna has been sanded and waiting to dry out for a month before being revarnished
· The mens urinal is giving off a bad smell even when cleaned regularly.  Players are jamming paper in the doorway to keep it open but this means the smell is worse.  Recommended that we replace these with 2 wall units.

· Paint is peeling on outside wall within 3 years of being painted.  This is likely to be related to poor preparation work.  Andrew Chua met with the contractors who did the job and they report that it is outside of the warranty period and there is nothing that they can do to remedy it.  Tony will ask Alistair Moony for a second opinion about the quality of the work.  Recommendation:  To use a Master Painter next time. 
Squash work status 

· Need to repair lighting and seal off – squash members have completed this

Finance

· Confirmed payments of $11,857.74  for November Tony/ Joe

· Gas payment needs adjusting 

Future plans 

Commentary: 

MINUTES FOR MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETINGS

HELD ON MONDAY 3rd DECEMBER 2012 AT MITCHELL PARK 

7.30pm  

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE  Members:

Wayne Dahlberg, Les Stewart,  Peter Calder, Trevor Dine, Glen Schimanski, John Horrocks, Craig Eves, Jackie Clarke, Jan Milne, Toni Kane

Present: 

 Apologies: Toni Kane, Joe Glover
Minutes of previous committee meeting 5th November  having being circulated earlier, to be taken as read.

Matters Arising. Matters arising to be considered within the body of the meeting.

Minutes approved Jan/Trevor

Correspondence: Inward.

· 2 December Peter Calder – resignation as Hutt Valley Junior Convener

· 28 November – Jan Milne – website sub committee recommendations

· 6 November – Glen Schimanski – ANZ change of signatories form

· Outwards. 

10 November – Peter Calder – Walk on rights policy

Reports:

Complex Manager - Andrew

· Long term sales are decreasing – Andrew looking at ways to increase sales 

· Meeting with painting contractors regarding deterioration of paint on complex exterior. Contractors  don’t want to fix as they claim it is outside three year warranty. Further meeting to be arranged with maintenance Sub committee to try and resolve. 

· Outstanding invoices followed up successfully

Finance:  Glen – 

· Tennis central paid and invoices sent to clubs by Hutt Valley tennis

· Problems setting up accounts and keys

· Confirmed payments of  $50 604.for November

· Split of audit fee needs to be discussed with squash Ian to send to exec

Junior: Peter

· Notice of resignation of HVT Junior Convener by Peter Calder  - effective from August 2013. Peter will support the incumbent and thinks the role would be better to be split between Interclub, tournaments and rep fixtures

Regional: Wayne

· Bob Brown Tournament cancelled due to weather

· Player feedback on format of regional competition sought

· Quadrangular teams event to be held over Christmas

Senior: Trevor 

· Look at allowing clubs to input teams

· May be able to get hep administering through students doing sports administration study

· Interclub matches finished 

· Interclub to start again on 2 Feb

Mitchell Park Development & Maintenance: John  

· Les has contacted an engineer regarding courts 1 and 2

· A separate account to be setup for renovations to make management of non capital expenditure  easier

· Naenae Bowling club is moving – communication with council sports and recreation staff  needs to be maintained 

Calendar: Joe

Tennis Central/Tennis NZ: 

GENERAL/AOB

(Matters raised under previous issues – sponsorship, publicity, newsletter ,draws, publishing in Dom Post, website plans, TMS, Top dog plus any other topics resulting from discussions)

· The cups that HVT need to be looked at to see if these can be awarded to current players

· Petone tennis club received an award from New Zealand Tennis for their recent membership increase.

MINUTES FOR MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETINGS

HELD ON MONDAY 5th NOVEMBER 2012 AT MITCHELL PARK 

7.30pm  

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE  
Present: Wayne Dahlberg, Les Stewart, Joe Glover, Trevor Dine, John Horrocks, Craig Eves, Jackie Clarke, Ian Miller, Glen Schimanski, Toni Kane, Jan Milne)
 Apologies: Peter Calder

Minutes of previous committee meeting 1st October having being circulated earlier, to be taken as read.

Matters Arising. Matters arising to be considered within the body of the meeting.

Correspondence: Inward.

· 29 October – Ian Miller – change in auditor

· 9 October – Peter Calder – Court costs subsidy for junior reps

· Outwards. 

Reports:

Complex Managers

· Income has increased from last year

· Fees for business house are up to date

· Andrew is doing coaching and has Terry Hessin from squash running the shop while he coaches

· Invoice dispute with club needs bank statements to be provided.

· Existing walk on rights policy for rep players outlining conditions and cost to Hutt Valley Tennis
· Meeting for website modifications on 7th November
Finance :  Glen – 

· Bonus calculation for Complex Manager made and paid as per contract

· Wayne, Glen, Joe, Craig and Jan to be made signatories – with any two required 

· Glen to review bank charges and compare costs

Confirmed payments of 21 853.12 for October Joe/Les

Resolved Change the auditor to WHK from Markham, Miller and Dean as resolved at  AGM John/ Jo

Junior: Peter not present

Regional: Wayne

· Meeting 1 November with Wellington Div and regional clubs to talk about possible changes to the divisional and regional competition
· Changing configure rankings to allow clubs to be responsible for inputting teams
· Proposal to fund Hutt Valley team accommodation for hexangular – need a proposal for funding to outside bodies.
Senior: Trevor 

· No major problems so far 
Mitchell Park Development & Maintenance: John  

· Require engineers report for looking at ground conditions for Courts 1 & 2 

· Approval for up to $2000 for an engineer’s report.

Calendar: Joe

· Existing calendar uploaded to website – no changes notified
GENERAL/AOB

“(Matters raised under previous issues – sponsorship, publicity, newsletter ,draws, publishing in Dom Post, website plans, TMS, Top dog plus any other topics resulting from discussions)

· Sponsorship for junior tennis tournament from insurance supplier arranged

· Website had some additional content and ideas for additional content such as court booking with ideas for how this can be  added.

Next meeting Monday 3 December

MINUTES FOR EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETINGS

HELD ON MONDAY 1 st OCTOBER 2012 AT MITCHELL PARK 

7.00pm – 7.30pm

(Members: Tony Gambitsis,   Jim Canning, Tony Stallinger, Jan Milne,  Joe Glover, Glen Schimanski)

Present: Tony G,, Joe Glover, Glen Schimanski, Jan Milne, Andrew Chuah)

Matters Arising. Matters arising to be considered within the body of the meeting.

Correspondence: Inward.

             :Outward. 

Current building repairs update
· Dehumidifier installed in squash courts
· Floor drying after varnish removed
· Paint peeling on North wall by sensor light

· Graffiti on outside wall of squash courts

· Major leak in men’s toilets
Squash work status 
Finance

· All payments approved Tony/Joe
· Finance records to be stored in filing cabinet
Future plans 
Commentary: 

MINUTES FOR MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETINGS

HELD ON MONDAY 1st OCTOBER 2012 AT MITCHELL PARK 

7.30pm  

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE  
Present: Wayne Dahlberg, Les Stewart, Peter Calder, Joe Glover, Trevor Dine, John Horrocks, Craig Eves, Jackie Clarke, Ian Miller, Glen Schimanski, Toni Kane, Jan Milne)
 Apologies: Les Stewart, Ian Miller
Minutes of previous committee meeting 6th Septembert having being circulated earlier, to be taken as read.

Matters Arising. Matters arising to be considered within the body of the meeting.

Correspondence: Inward.

· 18 September Bachler Deck – court grooming and sponsorship

· 16 September – Paddy wells possible merge of presidents and Wellington mixed grade next year 
· 12 September – Tennis Central AGM minutes and insurance presentation

· 11 September – Request to install dehumidifier on squash courts  

· Outwards. 

Reports:

Complex Managers

· Glen to look at getting an accurate split of invoicing to clubs – this is to be tied in with dates for fees from Tennis NZ

· Process for debt recovery to be looked at by Glen  
· Honours board has some missing info on 
Finance :  Glen – 

Resolved The Hutt Valley Tennis Association require their existing signatories replaced by Secretary Craig Eves, Chairman, Joe Glover, Treasurer Glen Schimanski, President Jan Milne Two of the signatures are required Moved Joe Glover seconded Glen Schimanski carried

Resolved The Hutt Valley Tennis Association require online payment setting up with the National Bank. Moved Joe Glover seconded Glen Schimanski carried

· Confirmed payments of 28 656.75 for August and 25 598.23 September Joe/Peter

Junior: Peter
· Fact sheet for Xmas tournament to be redesigned

· Tournament planning needs to have contingency for bad weather especially if people are travelling from other regions 
Regional: Wayne

· Draw done starting 13 October 
Senior: Trevor 

· Presidents meeting held with 12 teams and format decide

· Senior interclub 22 men’s teams and 6 women’s teams – draw to be done and uploaded for 13 
Mitchell Park Development & Maintenance: John  

· Grooming done

· Court numbers bought

· Beneficial to have courts 1 -4  courts to be resurfaced for funding purposes

Calendar: Joe

· Existing calendar uploaded to website – no changes notified
Resident Coach Update – Ian

· Positive feedback from Open day

GENERAL/AOB

“(Matters raised under previous issues – sponsorship, publicity, newsletter ,draws, publishing in Dom Post, website plans, TMS, Top dog plus any other topics resulting from discussions)

· Sponsorship for junior tennis tournament from insurance supplier arranged

· Website had some additional content and ideas for additional content such as court booking with ideas for how this can be  added.

Next meeting Monday 5 November

MINUTES FOR EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETINGS

TO BE HELD ON MONDAY 3 rd SEPTEMBER 2012 AT MITCHELL PARK 

7.00pm – 7.45pm

(Members: Tony Gambitsis,   Jim Canning, Tony Stallinger, Les Stewart,  Joe Glover, Glen Schimanski)

Present: Tony G, Tony S, Joe Glover, Glen Schimanski)

Matters Arising. Matters arising to be considered within the body of the meeting.

Correspondence: Inward.

· Heat pumps quote $11, 370 
             :Outward. 

Current building repairs update
· Les to follow up on Ceiling, heaters and heat pumps

· Agreed for Colin White to fix leak for $1043.50

· Get Colin to comment on the wet floor in the lounge

Squash work status 
Finance

Future plans 
Commentary: 

MINUTES FOR MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETINGS

TO BE HELD ON MONDAY 3rd SEPTEMBER 2012 AT MITCHELL PARK 

7.45pm  

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE  
Present: Wayne Dahlberg, Les Stewart, Peter Calder, Joe Glover, Trevor Dine,  John Horrocks, Craig Eves, Jackie Clarke, Ian Miller, Glen Schimanski, Toni Kane, Jan Milne)
 Apologies: Les Stewart

Minutes of previous committee meeting 6th August having being circulated earlier, to be taken as read.

Matters Arising. Matters arising to be considered within the body of the meeting.

Correspondence: Inward.

· 29 August Chris Milne – Bank fees – Kiwibank alternative

· 8 August – Paddy Wells – presidents grade entry form and format

· 7 August – Wainuiomata Tennis club – nomination of Toni Kane – development fee  

· Outwards. 

· Tennis Central AGM – proxy votes

Resolved  Joe to be Chaiman Moved Jan/ Glen

Reports:

Complex Managers

· Mitchell Park Open Day to be held on 15 September Helpers required
· Club information required for hand out on Open Day– Andrew to follow up with clubs

· Open Day information flyer to be redesigned Andrew/Toni 

· A register of participants in Open Day to be kept and an opportunity to sign up for information provide - Andrew
· Information provide on Open Day for Breeze radio station – Andrew to follow up

Finance :  Glen – 

Resolved The Hutt Valley Tennis Association require their existing signatories replaced by Secretary Craig Eves, Chairman, Joe Glover, Treasurer Glen Schimanski. Two of the three signatures are required Moved Joe Glover seconded Glen Schimanski carried

Resolved The Hutt Valley Tennis Association require online payment setting up with the National Bank. Moved Joe Glover seconded Glen Schimanski carried

Resolved The Hutt Valley Tennis Association to open the same number of accounts/sub accounts as they currently have with Kiwibank. The signatories are the Secretary Craig Eves, Chairman, Joe Glover, Treasurer Glen Schimanski. Two of the three signatures are required. Moved Peter Calder seconded Joe Glover carried

· No financial report available 
· Xero to be looked at to use more of its features Glen
Junior: Peter
· 17th September for junior conveners meeting with a follow up meeting if required for training on using tennis interclub program
· Peter to try and recruit a HVT junior interclub convener – possibly from existing club conveners.
Regional: Wayne

· TCR are now looking after this  so Hutt Valleys involvement will not be so large

·  Starts on 13 October
Senior: Trevor 

· Interclub conveners meeting 10th September to establish teams in grades based on entitlements – there are some more entries

Mitchell Park Development & Maintenance: John  

· Holes in the netting on court 10 and 11 to be repaired – Andrew/John

· Maintenance schedule to be finalised and used to gain funding - John

· Court 1 & 2 plans progressing – separate contractors for work are acceptable
· Meeting with council regarding feasibility of relocating Mitchell Park to council land at Boulcout Park in the long term

Calendar: Joe

· Existing calendar looked – uploaded to website

Tennis Central/Tennis NZ: 

· Proposal for extra regional teams did not have general support of Hutt Valley players
Resident Coach Update – Ian

GENERAL/AOB

“(Matters raised under previous issues – sponsorship, publicity, newsletter ,draws, publishing in Dom Post, website plans, TMS, Top dog plus any other topics resulting from discussions)

· Contacts of members to be updated on website - Joe

· A key register required to keep track of keys – people who no longer require keys are to be followed up to hand these back Follow up with Andrew and Chubb to update or create a new register one 

· An event for expression of thanks to Chuck and Mariska for work done coaching to be arranged.

Next meeting Monday 1 October
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